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AAUW Branch Meeting 
 

Thursday, May 11
th

, 2017 at 5:30 PM 

 

Shasta County Library Community Room 

 

 
 

 

Please join us for another informative and full May Branch meeting. Our business meeting will 

include honoring our Woman of Achievement Community awardee, presenting scholarship 

awards, introducing the Tech Trek girls, briefly discussing the bylaws and installation of 

officers for next term. 

 

Our guest speaker for the evening is Terry, an enthusiastic, dedicated and dynamic teacher of 

communication at Shasta College. She will be speaking about her recently published book, 

Better Relationships, Happier Lives: 12 Keys to Getting There in which she delivers powerful 

tools that can help enhance your relationship skills in all areas of your life. Don’t miss this 

exciting and packed penultimate Branch meeting! 

  
 

Menu: Assorted Croissant Sandwiches with meat and cheese from Costco (indicate if you 

require a vegetarian sandwich); tossed green salad and two dressings by Pat; chips, wine, 

coffee, tea, dessert, nuts, & punch included.  RSVP by May 8th, make $10 check payable to 

AAUW and mail to Martha.  Late reservations and payment are $15 at the door. 

 
 
 
 

     

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Presidents’ Message 
 

As Debbie and I are finishing up our term as presidents it is time for us to reflect on the year as well as finish up our 
duties and turn the reign over to our next President. I started thinking the other night about how much richer, rewarding, and 
stronger our Presidency was because we were a team. We each brought to our positions separate strengths. We decided 
early on that she would be responsible for the board meeting and I would focus on the branch meeting. That has worked 
extremely well for us.  As issues came up we conferred together and I constantly felt that our decisions were so much better 
after we considered them carefully together.  

This makes me reflect on how valuable teamwork is as a whole. Our board this year was so outstanding and we really 
appreciate each member. When you have an amazing team to work with, it really makes the whole group shine. 

To give just one example of the outstanding contributions made by an individual member, our program chair, 
Adrienne Cowling, put together some fantastic programs.  Our first program was with the Riverfront Playhouse at the 
McConnell Foundation and the programs just exploded from there. We had an informative program about the Shasta Land 
Trust with our speaker Anne. There was a heartfelt December program of singing and sharing of art from Armando, a tear 
jerking speech by  Janessa about the Euphrates Institute in January. Then we started the new year with a panel discussion of 
homelessness from many of the major players on the subject in February, and we are about to hear an incredible sharing of 
the arts in Shasta County by Debra in April.  This was just our branch programs.   

Personally, I was so moved by the success of our home tour this year thanks to Tammy and Terri, all the incredible 
artists who rearranged the Wellgate Sports Club into an art gallery and shared their amazing talents and so many others who 
helped at the homes and did countless jobs before the home tour began.  Our STEM Conference had over 250 young girls 
who had a choice of over 30 different sessions. This conference can be a life changer for the young girls. To know we are 
spearheading this conference has got to make you smile inside! Thanks again for the tremendous effort made by Pris and 
Hillary and all the countless others who helped with this conference.  Both of these events were put on by teams of people 
working successfully together. 

Linda faithfully took minutes in her position as recording secretary after completing a full year as co-president, in 
addition to serving as head of the nominating committee and taking minutes for the STEM committee. Craig and Barbara took 
on the dauntless task of handling accounting (better known as co-treasurers) for the branch. Debbie dived into corresponding 
secretary with great enthusiasm. Betty unexpectedly served another round as head of last year’s nominating committee and 
consented to be EF Vice President yet again. Cathe and Cheryl really worked as a team as Membership Treasurer and 
Membership Vice President. Dale wrestled with all the numerous duties associated with Newsletter Editor. Lana shepherded 
us through a major change in the Web Page. Adrienne also served as International Chair and “temporary president-elect” as 
head of the bylaws committee. Then there is the social committee. Martha, Tammy, Noella and Frances soldiered on as 
unsung heroes. Pat tackled Education Chair, overseeing STEM, Tech Trek and the Scholarship Committee. Judy continued on 
with the duel positions of LAF chair and Public Policy Chair. And we are just talking about Board Members. Many others 
served as section chairs, in Branch operations and Community Outreach. Our thanks go to them also. 

I recently read the book “Smarter, Faster, Better” by Charles Duhigg. He states the following: 
 “Teams need to believe that their work is important. 

Teams need to feel their work is personally meaningful. 
Teams need clear goals and defined roles. 
Team members need to know they can depend on one another. 
Teams need psychological safety.” 
In AAUW we have important work to accomplish that is very important and meaningful.  If we keep these goals in 

mind as we work together as a team we can achieve so much together. And that has happened this year! We have had such a 
great team to work with and we really appreciate you all!                     

 
Debbie and Sharon 

 
 



Past Presidents 

 
Date:                    May 16, 2017 
 
Location:             Yuet Bistro 
                            24 Hartnell     222-8322 
 
Time:                   11:30 am 
 

RSVP:                 Darlene   
                            Beatrice  
 

 

 

Carolyn  

University of Maryland- Masters Library & Info. 

Science 

Barnard College- BS Urban Planning 

 
THAT TIME OF YEAR 

 

It is the time of year to renew your AAUW 

membership for the 2017-18 year. 

Watch for a renewal letter in your mailbox - coming 

soon! 

 
AAUW Scheduled Branch Meeting Programs 

 

 

June 20, 2017 – 75
th

 Anniversary Celebration 

Dinner at Behrens-Eaton House – 6:00 PM 

 

 T-Shirts Reprinted

 

As most of you who picked up T-shirts have probably 

noticed by now “empowering” was misspelled. Shasta 

Creations has agreed to reprint them and they should 

be done any day now. You may keep the misspelled 

T-shirt for wear around the house or whatever. The 

new shirts are, of course, for no additional charge. I 

will be at the April 27th general meeting and the May 

11th meeting from about 4:00 pm with the shirts. If 

you are not going to either meeting, you can come 

early and pick up your shirt or you can encourage a 

friend to pick it up. I will also be at movie group and 

most probably evening book group. Let me know if 

you are going to either. I will also be at the April 24th 

board meeting and can bring them there. Debbie  

 
 

 2016-2017 Women of Achievement 

It is an honor to recognize this year’s AAUW Redding 

Branch Woman of Achievement Branch award winner 

and to thank Pam for her contributions to the Redding 

group.  Pam has been a member of our local branch 

since 1977.  During these years, Pam served as our 

President twice and co-chaired our Home Tour two 

times.  These were major responsibilities to undertake 

which required hours and hours of her time and 

talent.   Consider also that Pam has been the Social 

Committee co-chair, Recording Secretary, 

Parliamentarian, and she has served on many, many, 

many other committees including scholarship and 

community chair.  She is championed as a good friend 

and is known for her work ethic  as well as her 

kindness.  How fortunate we are to have Pam in our 

Branch!  Be sure to attend the April 27 general 

meeting to celebrate Pam’s recognition. 

At the May 11 general meeting, AAUW will honor the 

energetic, talented Rachel as the recipient of the AAUW 

Redding Branch Woman of Achievement 

Community award. In the six years Rachel has been in 

Redding, she has been a volunteer with many groups 

using innovative and creative approaches to enhance 

Redding ‘s positive image. A few of Rachel’s successful 

endeavors include being a co-producer of the TEDx 

Redding Talks event, co-founder of Redding Fashion 

Alliance (a fiscal project of the Shasta County Arts 

council), and a core team member for RISE, the next 

generation program for Young Professionals.  Rachel is 

a cross generational collaborator through the Women’s 

Fund cabinet, Turtle Bay Exploration Park development 

committee and League of Women Voters.  Many of you 

probably feel like you already know Rachel after reading 

her articles in the Record Searchlight.  Plan to attend 

the May 11 general meeting to greet and honor Rachel 

in person.  

 WOA committee members; 

Betty, Pat, Cheri, Barbara, Janel  

              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 Program Planning Meeting 
  

We have had some wonderful, interesting and 
entertaining programs this year, thanks to the input 
of everyone who attended last year’s meeting and 
brought with them their good ideas to share. Do you 
have ideas for possible future speakers that you 
would like to invite to one of our meetings? Please 
come and let us know about your ideas. We will meet 
at Dale’s Community Room,  Thursday May 18, 5:30 
PM. Please bring finger food to share. Water, soft 
drinks and wine will be provided. Please include the 
contact information with your suggestions. If you 
have suggestions but are unable to attend, you may e-
mail them to Adrienne.  Please come!  All members 
are welcome! 
  

 

Save the Date 

The wine and hors d'oeuvres Social for prospective and 
new members is scheduled for Thursday May 25, 2017 
from 5:30 to 7:00 PM at The Bluffs clubhouse on 
Bechelli Lane.  

Please invite at least one person whom you know who 
may be interested in learning more about AAUW and 
the wonderful things we do. There will be new 
member discounts available for a limited time.  

Section chairs or a representative from each section 
should try to attend so that all of our interest groups 
could be showcased to new and potential members. 

For information on becoming a member and joining us 
at the Social on May 25, email at 
aauwredding@sbcglobal.net 

 
ATTENTION AAUW QUILTERS 

  
Please consider loaning us one of your quilts 
you have made so it can be displayed at the 
75th branch anniversary celebration in June. 
Contact Jan or Cheri if you have one you 
would like to share.   
             . 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

AAUW Women in STEM Conference 

 
The conference March 18, 2017, was very 

successful, inspiring and rewarding for everyone 

involved.  Our committee debrief was Monday, 

April 3, at Round Table Pizza in the mall.  At 

that time we did a read-around of the 258 

participant surveys received and heard reports 

from committee members.  We won’t have a final 

accounting of expenses and revenue until mid-

April. That information will be submitted at the 

April board meeting.  We encourage all members 

who attended to submit a short email 

assessment of their experience to Pris who will 

compile them.   

 

Some statements from girls’ surveys: 

 “I love S.T.E.M.  I came here last year and last 

year was really fun.  I got to learn a lot and I 

loved seeing and petting the animals, but last 

year I was all alone.  This year I saw way more 

friends and it was nice.  I hope you guys do this 

again next year.  Maila (7th), Turtle Bay School 

What did you like best: I really liked how 

passionate every volunteer was and how open 

they were to questions.”  

What would make the conference better: “I 

personally think it was perfect.  I loved every 

mailto:aauwredding@sbcglobal.net


bit of it and will recommend it to my friends. 

Very well put together.” U Prep 7th  

 

What did you like best: “I like how wonderful 

the staff was such sweet hearts!  It also helped 

me understand more careers!” 

Make the conference better:  “Nothing!  This 

was very well planned!”  8th, Turtle Bay 
 

 
GIRLS AT CLOSING CEREMONY 

 

With Great Appreciation 

 
A THOUSAND THANKS TO ALL OF YOU 

WHO CONTRIBUTED IN SOME WAY TO 

THE STEM CONFERENCE:  Donations, gift 

baskets, conference volunteers, planning 

committee, and more. 

It was a wonderful day and it only drizzled 

on us a bit!  Check our website and Facebook 

for photos clips.  It was a resounding 

success due to the commitment of AAUW 

members.   

KUDOS to AAUW Redding Branch for 

planning and conducting such a worthwhile 

experience for many north state girls!! 

 
From the STEM committee, Pris and Hillary. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CELEBRATING OUR LEGACY 
 

Join us for a memorable evening of food, fun and a 
fabulous guest speaker. 
 
A time to reflect on our Branch's vitality 
and accomplishments during the last 75 years. 
An occasion to be with friends in an historical setting 
that is part of our history. 
 
WHAT:  AAUW Redding Branch, Inc. 75th anniversary 
celebration 
WHEN:  Tuesday, June 20, 2017;  6:00pm 
WHERE: Beherns-Eaton House Museum 
COST:     $25.00 per person (sales beginning at May 
meeting) 
 
GUEST SPEAKER:  Dr. Gayle, President of CSU Chico. Dr. 
H became President of the University in July 2016.  She 
is the first woman president in the University's 129-
year history. 

 

BYLAWS COMMITTEE REPORT 
 
AAUW (national) requires all branches to include the 
following seven ARTICLES in their branch bylaws.  The 
seven ARTICLES are mandatory and cannot be 
changed.  They will be substituted for current 
ARTICLES that will be deleted.  The remaining 
ARTICLES in the bylaws will be renumbered.  This will 
be discussed briefly at the May meeting.  If you have 
questions call or email Nora Perry.   
                                   

BYLAWS of THE AAUW REDDING BRANCH, INC. 

  
ARTICLE I. NAME AND 

GOVERNANCE (Mandatory language) 
  
Section 1. Name. The name of the organization shall 

be AAUW Redding Branch, Inc., hereinafter known as 

the “Branch.” 
  
Section 2. Affiliate. AAUW Redding Branch, Inc. is 

an Affiliate of AAUW as defined in Article V. 
  
Section 3. Legal Compliance. The Branch shall comply 

with the requirements of AAUW and federal, state, and 

local law. The bylaws of the Branch shall in no way 

conflict with the AAUW Bylaws and/or policies. 
  
ARTICLE II. PURPOSE (Mandatory language)  
  
Section 1. Purpose. The purpose of AAUW is to 

advance equity for women and girls through advocacy, 

education, philanthropy, and research. The purpose of 



the Branch is to further AAUW purposes and policies. 

The Branch is a non-profit PUBLIC BENEFIT 

CORPORATION and is not organized for the private 

gain of any person.  It is organized under the Nonprofit 

Public Benefit Corporation Law of the State of 

California for a 501c4 organization. 
  
Section 2. Policies and Programs. In keeping with this 

purpose, the Branch shall promote equity, education, and 

development of opportunities for women and girls that 

enable them to realize their full potential. 
  
ARTICLE III. USE OF NAME (Mandatory 

language) 
  
Section 1. Policies and Programs. The policies and 

programs of AAUW shall be binding on all members 

engaged in AAUW activities, and no member shall use 

the name of AAUW to oppose such policies or 

programs. 
  
Section 2. Proper Use of Name and Logo. The name 

and logo of AAUW may be used only by members (as 

defined below at Article IV, Section 2) and Affiliates (as 

defined below at Article V, Section 1) only according to 

policies and procedures established by the AAUW 

Board of Directors; others may do so only according to 

written licenses. 
  
Section 3. Individual Freedom of Speech. These 

bylaws shall not abridge the freedom of speech of any 

AAUW member to speak an opinion in the member’s 

own name. 
  
ARTICLE IV. MEMBERSHIP AND 

DUES (Mandatory language) 
  
Section 1. Composition. The members of AAUW at 

present consist of members (“Individual Members”) and 

college/university members (“College/University 

Members”). 
  
Section 2. Basis of Membership. 
a.   Individual Members. 

(1) Eligibility. An individual holding an associate’s 

(or equivalent, e.g., RN), bachelor’s, or higher 

degree from a higher education institution 

accredited by a regional accrediting agency 

recognized by the U.S Department of Education 

(an “Accredited Higher Education Institution”) 

or other qualified educational institution located 

outside of the United States, as determined by 

the AAUW Board of Directors, shall be eligible 

to receive admission to AAUW membership; 

such membership shall be granted upon payment 

of AAUW dues. The provisions set forth in this 

section are the sole requirement for eligibility 

and admissibility to AAUW membership except 

that the AAUW Board of Directors may 

establish a process to assess credentials that are 

submitted based on degree equivalence. 
(2) Appeals of Refusals of Admission to 

Membership. Any potential Individual Member 

or College/University Member who claims 

qualification for membership in AAUW and 

who has been refused admission to membership 

may present credentials to the AAUW Board of 

Directors for review. The decision of the 

AAUW Board of Directors shall be final. (3) 

Saving Clause. No Individual Member shall lose 

membership due to any change in the status of 

the higher education institution upon which 

original qualification for membership was based. 
(3) Saving Clause. No Individual Member shall lose 

membership due to any change in the status of 

the higher education institution upon which 

original qualification for membership was based. 
(4) Life Membership. 

(a) Paid. An Individual Member may become a 

life member (a “Life Member”) upon a one-

time payment of twenty years’ annual 

AAUW dues, based on the amount of annual 

AAUW dues the year the Member elects to 

become a Life Member. Thereafter, the Life 

Member shall be exempt from the payment 

of AAUW national dues. 
(b) Fifty-Year Honorary. An Individual Member 

who has paid AAUW dues for fifty years 

shall become a Life Member and shall 

thereafter be exempt from the payment of 

AAUW national dues. 
b.   College/University Members. Any Accredited 

Higher Education Institution or other qualified 

higher education institution located outside the 

United States, as determined by the AAUW Board 

of Directors, that pays annual dues to AAUW shall 

be eligible to be a College/University Member. Each 

College/University Member shall appoint one or two 

representatives who are eligible to be Individual 

Members and who shall each have the membership 

benefits of an Individual Member and any other 

benefits that accrue to representatives of 

College/University Members, as determined by the 

AAUW Board of Directors. 
  
Section 3. Student Associates. The AAUW Board of 

Directors may permit undergraduate students enrolled in 

Accredited Higher Education Institutions or in other 

qualified educational institutions located outside the 

United States, as determined by the AAUW Board of 

Directors, to associate with AAUW, with fees (if any) 



and benefits as determined by the AAUW Board of 

Directors. 
Section 4. Dues.  
a.   Amount. The annual dues and Member benefits for 

any category of member shall be established by a 

two-thirds vote of the AAUW Board of 

Directors.  Members shall be notified of the intent to 

consider a change in the dues, the proposed amount, 

and the rationale for the change at least 60 days prior 

to the vote. 
b.   Payment. Member dues shall be payable in 

accordance with procedures established by the 

AAUW Board of Directors. 
 
Section 5. Severance of Membership. Any Member 

may be suspended or removed from membership for any 

conduct that tends to injure AAUW or to adversely 

affect its reputation or that is contrary to or destructive 

of its mission according to these bylaws, with action 

taken following policies and procedures adopted by the 

AAUW Board of Directors. In addition, a 

College/University Member that is no longer eligible for 

membership shall be removed from membership as soon 

as practicable after it loses its eligibility. 
  
ARTICLE V. AAUW AFFILIATES (Mandatory 

language) 
  
Section 1.  AAUW Affiliate Defined. An AAUW 

Affiliate (“Affiliate”) is an organization affiliated with 

AAUW for the purpose of supporting AAUW’s mission 

through Affiliate programs, fundraising, networking, 

and/or other activities. Affiliates are typically nonprofit 

membership organizations under state law and may also 

have been recognized as tax-exempt 501(c)(3) or 

501(c)(4) organizations under the Internal Revenue 

Code. An Affiliate may use AAUW’s name and/or logo 

only if approved by the AAUW Board of Directors. 
  
Section 2. Organization. 
a.   Purpose. Affiliates shall promote the purposes, 

programs, and policies of AAUW. 
b.   Bylaws. Affiliates shall develop bylaws as meet their 

needs. However, any such bylaws shall not conflict 

with AAUW Bylaws or with applicable law. Ο 
c.   Structure. Affiliates may create such leadership 

structures as meet their needs. Each Affiliate shall 

provide AAUW with designated contacts for 

administration and finance. Ο 
 
Section 3. Loss of Recognition of an Affiliate. 
a.   The AAUW affiliation status of an Affiliate may be 

revoked for cause through affiliation review 

procedures specified by the AAUW Board of 

Directors. 

b.   The Affiliate shall have the right to appeal to the 

AAUW Board of Directors within a designated 

period.  

Section 4. Property and Assets. The title to all 

property, funds, and assets of an Affiliate is vested in the 

Affiliate. An Affiliate shall have complete control of its 

property and assets, except that such property and assets 

shall not be used for any purpose contrary to AAUW’s 

purposes. In the event of the dissolution of an Affiliate 

or the termination of an Affiliate’s affiliation with 

AAUW, all assets of the Affiliate shall be transferred 

and delivered to AAUW or to another Affiliate 

designated by AAUW. AAUW may solicit and consider 

recommendations from local leaders before making a 

designation. 
  
ARTICLE VI. PARLIAMENTARY 

AUTHORITY (Mandatory language) 
  
The rules contained in the most current edition 

of Robert’s Rules of Order Newly Revised shall govern 

the Branch in all instances in which they are applicable 

and in which they are not inconsistent with the AAUW 

Bylaws or with the requirements of AAUW or 

applicable laws. 
  
ARTICLE VII. AAUW-MANDATED 

AMENDMENTS TO THE BYLAWS  (Mandatory 

language) 
  
AAUW-mandated amendments shall be implemented by 

the Branch’s board of directors without a vote of the 

Branch’s membership and as prescribed by the AAUW 

Board of Directors. 
 

 



 

 International Interests Section (IIS) 
 

Thanks to the delightful and engaging presentation 
on riverboat traveling in Europe by Judy and Dave  
and Tara and Warren, our February meeting was the 
most well attended (34 attendees!) yet! Gironda’s 
back room was packed with happy travel enthusiasts 
who enjoyed sharing their most memorable travel 
experience.    
  
 Our final meeting of the year will be at Gironda’s 
Italian Restaurant on Wednesday, April 26, 2017 
(NOTE THE DATE CORRECTION!) at 5:30 PM when 
Penny will treat us to a vicarious trip to exotic India 
and Bhutan. This program may also include others 
who have traveled there. Don’t miss this exciting 
evening! Make your reservation to Adrienne by 
Monday, April 24th. 
  

 

 

BOOK SECTIONS 

 

ANNUAL BOOK SELECTION DINNER 

 
Second week of May: May 10, 2017 at 5:30 PM 

THE BLUFFS CLUBHOUSE 

Dale  

Gail  

Kristene  

 

We will be having our annual baked potato pot-luck 

dinner before we select the books for 2017-

18.  Please contact Dale to make a reservation and 

confirm which toppings you will be bringing.  Dale 

works, so evening phone calls will be appreciated. 

 

Bring ideas for books to read next year.  We will 

have the classic selection first and then proceed to 

deciding on the remaining titles.  We have found 

that having read a book before recommending it 

usually works best, although we are open to all 

suggestions.  Please try to make sure the book is in 

paperback to limit the expense.   

 

Kris and I have both decided that it is time for some 

other members to be the section chair(s), either of 

Tuesday or Wednesday or both.  We also ask that 

you be willing to contribute your time and home to 

lead a discussion and/or hostess, so bring your 

calendars with you. 

 

Thank you for letting us be involved with AAUW 

and the book sections - we appreciate your support. 

 

Drama, Drama, Drama! 

Evening Drama End of Season Pot Luck, 

Wednesday, May 3, 5:30 p.m. 

RSVP: Tammy.  Indicate what dish you will bring to 

share.  Tammy providing main entree and wine. 

Daytime Drama End of Season Luncheon at 

Cheryl’s  Wednesday, May 10th, 11 a.m 

RSVP: Cheryl 

Any AAUW member is welcome to join us for the last 

play reading of the season.  Lots of fun.  Check us out 

now, and expect to join us in October when the new 

drama season will begin! 

 

                       MOVIE CLUB NEWS 

AAUW Film Section: Here is the list of Films 
for our meeting of 

Monday April 17th 

“Moonlight” (DVD)   A moving, transcendent, 
award-winning look at 3 defining chapters in 



the life of Chiron, a young man growing up in 
Miami. His epic journey to adulthood, as a shy 
outsider dealing with difficult circumstances, is 
guided by support, empathy and love from the 
most unexpected places. 

 Lovingò (DVD) American historical drama film 

which tells the story of Richard and Mildred 
Loving, the plaintiffs in the 1967 U.S. Supreme 
Court decision Loving v. Virginia, which 
invalidated state laws prohibiting interracial 
marriage. 

 “Zoo Keepers Wife” (Movie)  A true story in 
which the keepers of the Warsaw Zoo saved 
hundreds of people from Nazi hands. 
After their zoo was bombed, Polish zookeepers 
Jan and Antonina Zabinski managed to save 
over three hundred people from the Nazis by 
hiding refugees in the empty animal cages. 
With animal names for these "guests," and 
human names for the animals, it's no wonder 
that the zoo's code name became "The House 
Under a Crazy Star.” 

  
 

 

 

IT'S SCRABBLE TIME 

Put on your thinking caps.  Challenge your 

mind.  And don't fret, because we have cheat 

sheets!!  Once again all levels are welcome, 

including beginners.  Have lunch, or a coffee, 

and enjoy some fun company. 
 

April 28 - Friday 

Deja Vu Coffee Shop (upstairs) 

11:30-1:30 

 
 

IN FORESTRY CLASS 

 

Voting to Eliminate the Degree Requirement 

for Membership in AAUW 
 
In the current issue of the Outlook Magazine, which most 
of you should have received in the last few days, there is 
a very important proposed change to the bylaws which 
can only be voted on through the mail or electronically. 
The proposal is to eliminate the degree requirement for 
membership in AAUW.  We know this is very 
controversial for our membership. Please study the 
proposal carefully.  Online voting has already begun. 
Your member id and voter pin are on the back of the 
magazine. You will need to use those numbers to vote 
electronically. You may also request a paper ballot but 
only until May 4th. Paper ballots must be postmarked 
by May 29th to be counted. You may email a request for 
a paper ballot to connect@aauw.org or call 800-326-
2289. The voting also includes candidates for the board, 
changes to the public program and other changes to the 

bylaws. Sharon and Debbie, Co-Presidents 
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AAUW REDDING BRANCH, INC.   

P. O.  BOX  994593     

REDDING CA 96099-4593   

  

       

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AAUW advances equity for women and girls through 

advocacy, education, philanthropy, and research. 

 

AAUW Educational Foundation—the world’s largest source of funding exclusively for graduate women—

supports aspiring scholars around the globe, teachers, and activists in local communities, women at critical 

stages of their careers and those pursuing professions where women are underrepresented. 

 

The Foundation Funds: 

●Groundbreaking Research            ●Fellowships and Grants 

●Vital Community Action Projects                      ● Special Awards 

●Symposia, Roundtables, and Forums  ●AAUW Legal Advocacy Fund 

 

AAUW is California’s most active and diverse organization for women offering: 

Action for Equity     Community Leadership 

Personal and Professional Growth   Friendships 

 

In principal and practice, AAUW values and seeks a diverse membership: 

There shall be no barriers to full participation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual 

orientation, national origin, disability, or class. 

Visit our website at www.aauwredding.org 

 

 


